

June 7, 2022

Ms. Linda Bridwell
Executive Director
Kentucky Public Service Commission
PO Box 615
211 Sower Blvd
Frankfort KY 40602-0615

RE:

Columbia/Adair Utilities District

Case No. 2020-00308

Dear Ms. Bridwell:

As required in the Order for Case No. 2020-00308, please be advised that construction began on December 4, 2020. The 50 percent completion mark was reached around June 3, 2021. We apologize for not notifying the Commission as ordered at the start of construction and at the 50 percent mark. It was an oversight on our part.

Construction is not yet complete; there were contingency funds remaining that Rural Development allowed the District to use on additional telemetry/SCADA. Supply issues have slowed the completion of the project.

Should you have any questions please contact me at 859-333-9742 or hnicholas@kyengr.com.

Sincerely,

KENTUCKY ENGINEERING GROUP, PLLC

Ho'lly L. Nicholas

C.

Lennon Stone, Manager, CAUD Randy Jones, Bond Attorney

James Thompson, PE, Project Manager, KY Engineering Group

Fax: (859) 251.4137 Email: info @ kyengr.com www.kyengr.com